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AP Credit – Public Act 99-0358 Sense of the Senate Resolution

Although we recognize that all public universities in Illinois are subject to the control of the Illinois General Assembly, and that the Assembly has the power to change the laws pertaining to the university, we wish to record our deep concern and disappointment about the enactment of Public Act 99-0358.

Through this Act, all high school students who achieve a 3 or higher on AP subjects must be given college credit regardless of current placement scores established by college and university departments. We believe that, for many disciplines, a score of 3 does not necessarily reflect an adequate knowledge base with which to begin study in a student’s given academic discipline. Students who begin their college coursework with an inadequate knowledge base are less likely to make strides in critical thinking and achieve quantitative success in their classes. Additionally, while drafters of the Act claim that accepting scores of 3 will encourage students to stay in Illinois, we believe that the new law is potentially setting them up for failure and, as such, undermines any attempt to encourage in-state university attendance.
Finally, within the limits set by the State Constitution and the federal and state laws, the Board of Trustees of each of the state colleges and universities is entrusted with the mission and jurisdiction of education policies for that institution. This new law challenges and erodes that trust, and raises concerns about the potential of the state to interfere with the academic freedom mandate of state colleges and universities. 
